
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23rd February 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It was lovely to welcome students back on Monday looking refreshed from the half term break and wearing their 
uniform, for the most part, with pride. I always think of this coming half term as a short one, so please do encourage 
your children to make the most of every lesson and opportunity they have.  
  
Please find this week’s notices below. 
 
Year 11 – Mock Exams 
The final set of mock exams begins on Monday 26th February. The exams will be run in full compliance with JCQ 
regulations as a final practice before the summer season starts in May.  Mr Case has done a run through of these 
routines with Year 11, including those items which cannot be taken into the exam room. It would be very helpful if 
you could check your child has the correct equipment, including maths equipment and a scientific calculator. Only 
see-through pencil cases are permitted. A bottle of water is permitted, but may not have any label on it. Please find 
below a reminder of key regulations extracted from the Information for Candidates publication Information for 
Candidates publication: 

 

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/IFC-Written_Examinations_2324_Revision_One_FINAL.pdf
https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/IFC-Written_Examinations_2324_Revision_One_FINAL.pdf


   
 

   
 

Year 11 mock timetable 
 

 
 
Year 9 Options Process 
Following on from the Options meeting yesterday evening, the Options Hub is live on the website and can be 
accessed via Ormiston Six Villages Academy - Options process.  On the website you will find a host of information 
including the Options timeline (deadline for online option choices is 28th March), Options booklet, curriculum videos 
and the option selection form. 
 
I would urge you to take time to review all the information shared on the website. If you have any questions, please 
contact your child’s tutor in the first instance. 
 
Year 7 – Singing opportunity 
We are delighted to advise parents and carers that, in partnership with West Sussex Music, we will be showcasing 
a short vocal event on Wednesday 6th March from 2.30pm until the end of school in our Gate Theatre. All of our 
Year 7 students will be taking part alongside our vocal group Voices Together.  
 
Parents are warmly invited to attend this short event. To ensure we have set up sufficient seating, please can 
parents who intend to join us for this event advise how many seats they will require through the following link 
https://forms.office.com/e/zMJCfAkuNU 
   
Tutee of the Week 

70 Sofia S 8O Beth D 9O George B 10O Jovi W 11O Harley B 

7R Jasper A 8R Iola S 9R Oscar K 10R Molly E 11R Josie V 

7M Lauren A 8M Alexander H 9M Wilbur T 10S Akira T 11M Nicole S 

7S Laila M 8S Oliver M 9S Michael L 10T Hannah K 11S Mateus C 

7T Theo B 8T Boe M 9T Elle J   11T Holly T 

 
Sparx Superstars 
Congratulations to this week’s superstars who have gone above and beyond in their independent learning. 
 

Roxy L Ruby K Maggie B Matthew T Aaron M 

Oliver L Sophie G Grace H Scarlett P Leilani S 

 
Top Tips on supporting children with self-regulation 
All infants rely completely on adults to help them resolve situations that are causing them to become upset or 
stressed. This is known as co-regulation. The next phase, once autonomy has begun to develop, is called self-
regulation: this is when children start to become capable of exercising more control over their impulses and 
behaviour, and managing their own emotions.  
 

https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/curriculum/gcse-options
https://forms.office.com/e/zMJCfAkuNU


   
 

   
 

This vital developmental milestone, however, isn’t reached spontaneously. Learning to self-regulate requires 
sensitive guidance from trusted adults – simply talking with children about their thoughts and feelings, for instance, 
can ease the route to self-regulation. The poster at the foot of this letter outlining top tips may be useful. 
 
County Lines – Protecting  your Children from Exploitation 
County Lines refers to the practice of criminal gangs in urban areas exploiting vulnerable children to transport and 
sell drugs in rural and coastal areas. We have been asked to share details of a free webinar, taking place on 
Wednesday 28th February at 7.30pm on County Lines. 
 
As parents and professionals, we should always have the thought that ‘it could happen here’ and with the mainline 
train station serving our villages, it’s essential that we stay vigilant of our children’s habits and behaviours and that 
we notice any key indicators. The link below raises awareness of issues affecting many young people nationwide.  
 
If you are interested in the event, please click County Lines - Protecting Your Children From Exploitation... Tickets, 
Wed 28 Feb 2024 at 19:30 | Eventbrite to book your place.  
 
Key dates 2024 
  
26th February-4th March  Year 11 mock week 
7th March   Futures Fair (careers) & World Book Day 
15th March   Year 9 Teenage booster vaccinations 
28th March   Last day of spring term 
 
Food Standards Agency 
Finally, we had an impromptu kitchen health and safety inspection 
yesterday from the EHO. They came in the middle of break time service 
to carry out the food hygiene and environmental health inspection. We 
are delighted to share that we were once again awarded the highest 5 
star rating.  
 
My congratulations to the catering team! 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Paul Slaughter 
Principal   
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/county-lines-protecting-your-children-from-exploitation-tickets-818395281317?aff=oddtdtcreator&utm_source=Klaviyo&utm_medium=campaign&_kx=csp6BjqC7_BTkoDfuBgQCa4Wc9hsY01sjQjhcn8ek6bbFKPc0eh_bBHzdh_Q9SK1.W7tLD8
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/county-lines-protecting-your-children-from-exploitation-tickets-818395281317?aff=oddtdtcreator&utm_source=Klaviyo&utm_medium=campaign&_kx=csp6BjqC7_BTkoDfuBgQCa4Wc9hsY01sjQjhcn8ek6bbFKPc0eh_bBHzdh_Q9SK1.W7tLD8


   
 

   
 

 


